
 

 

Julington Creek Elementary 

School Advisory Council Meeting 

 Tuesday, November 9, 2021  

 

Call to Order: Mrs. Larson welcomed everyone to the November SAC meeting and called the 

meeting to order at 3:31 p.m. 

Members in Attendance:  Alice Larson, Lisa Lewis, Jeanette Murphy, Cathy Apolinaro, Amy 

Grimm, Kathy Kahrs, Elvis Jonathan, Juliana Daughenbaugh, Paula Steele, Katie 

Sandvick 

Guests in Attendance: Gary Davis; Joe McAnarney on behalf of Linda McAnarney 

SAC Minutes:   The minutes were reviewed from our October meeting.  The minutes were 

approved by the SAC members in attendance with no changes being made.  

Treasurer’s Report:  Mrs. Apolinario shared the Treasurer’s Report.  The current balance sits 

at $1,238.26 for the SAC account, and the Florida Recognition account remains at $553.25. 

Principal’s Report:   

Mrs. Murphy congratulated Mrs. Kathy Kahrs on her selection as our School Related 

Employee of the Year.  We are so thankful for Mrs. Kahrs and all she does for our JCE 

family.   

Mrs. Murphy thanked our PE Department and school families for a successful Jack-O-

Lantern Jubilee.  Fun and fellowship was had by all!  

JCE will be updating our playground equipment for the third through fifth grade 

playground.  New equipment will be installed very soon. 

Mrs. Murphy shared a summary of the JCE School Improvement Plan.  She discussed the 

results of testing as well as an overview of our school goals.  Our plan is being reviewed by 

the state and will be available for all stakeholders soon.   

Old Business:   

There was no old business discussed at today’s meeting. 

 

 



 

 

New Business:  

We are excited to introduce two potential members that would like to serve on our SAC tem.  

Mrs. Linda McAnarney would like to serve on our SAC team as a community service 

member.  Mr. Gary Davis would also be interested in serving on our SAC team as a 

community service member.  There was a motion to approve Mrs. Linda McAnarney and Mr. 

Gary Davis.  The motion was seconded by the members in attendance.  Welcome, Mrs. 

McAnarney and Mr. Davis.  Thank you for serving our school. 

The meeting was adjourned at 3:53 p.m. by Mrs. Larson.  Our next meeting will take place on 

Tuesday December 14, 2021 via Microsoft Teams. 

 

   

 Respectfully Submitted, 

    Amy Grimm 

    JCE SAC Secretary 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


